St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School

April Newsletter
This is an early edition of the April newsletter as there is lots happening over these last few weeks of term.

New Headteacher

[image: image1.wmf]Parents and pupils will be pleased to hear that Governors appointed Mr. Crist as the new Headteacher.  Mr. Crist will take up his post in September.  A particular mention must go to our School Council who were involved in the interview process and completed their role with due diligence!

OFSTED Inspection

A team of Inspectors arrived at St. Luke’s on 12th March and stayed with us for two days inspecting the quality of education in our school.  They were very pleased with everything they say including the progress of all pupils and the teaching in all classes.  They were particularly impressed with our outdoor areas in Reception and Nursery so thank you to friends and family who helped raise funds over the years for the fantastic outdoor area.  Another aspect they highly praised was the behaviour and safety of all pupils.  The children were a real credit to the school and their families.  Well done to all.

School Crossing Patrol
Val, our resident Lollipop Lady, will not be on duty on Tuesday, 24th March so please make sure your children are accompanied across the road safety on that day.

Robinwood Meeting
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The children in Yr 5 and Yr 6 are off to Robinwood on Wednesday, 9th April to enjoy the delights of archery, canoeing, abseiling, caving and of course the dreaded Piranha Pool!!!  We hope the weather stays clear for them and they enjoy their action packed holiday of a lifetime.  The weary wanderers will return on Friday, 11th April at approximately 5.30 p.m.

There will be a meeting for all parents/carers of children attending Robinwood on Wednesday, 26th March at 2.30 p.m. in the school hall.  The meeting will be an opportunity to ask any questions and receive information about the forthcoming trip to Robinwood.
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Gym club for Yr 1 and Yr 2 continues on Thursdays after school from 3.15 – 4.15 p.m. 

Dance Club takes place on Fridays and Revision Club on Tuesdays.

Sacramental Preparation
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The children in Year 4 continue with their preparations for First Holy Communion and Confirmation.  The preparation takes place in school hall and we look forward to the First Holy Communion Mass which will take place on Saturday, 31st May in St. Luke’s Church.  All are welcome to join these children and their families for this celebration.

St. George’s Day
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As St. George’s feast day falls during the Easter holidays we will celebrate with an assembly on Monday, 28th April.

Thank you 

A special thank you goes to families who support all our fund raising activities before Easter.  Activities such as Easter Bingo, Easter Egg Hunt, Raffles, and Food bank donations, all helped us to support our local charities such as Willowbrook, CAFOD, Nugent Care Society (Good Shepherd) and Knowsley Food Bank.

[image: image6.wmf]Easter Bonnet Parade and Eggstravaganza!!
It is time to put your creative talents to use and display your skills at our annual Easter Bonnet Parade.  The children from Nursery to Year 2 will be holding an Easter Bonnet Parade for parents on Friday, 11th April at 2.00 p.m. Also the pupils in Juniors are invited to enter a competition for the best decorated egg or ‘Eggy’ scene. These will be displayed in the hall and prizes given for creativity. 
Non Uniform Day
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Our next non uniform day will take place on Friday, 11th April when the children will have the opportunity to wear their own clothes for a donation of £1 towards school fund.  As this is a special concession if your child is unable to bring in £1 they must come to school in uniform.

Easter Bingo

We will be holding our annual Bingo on Monday, 14th April, from 

1.30 p.m. when all are invited to join the children for “Eyes Down” at £1 per book.  All children get the chance to play this popular game either in the hall or in class and have the chance of winning our Easter egg prizes. Parents are also welcome to join us for this family occasion.
Easter Egg Hunt
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Following the success of last year’s Egg Hunt, we have contacted the Easter Bunny who will be hiding eggs all around the school on Tuesday, 15th April.  All children are invited to take part and entry to the Egg hunt is £1.  Each class will have its own set of chocolate prizes.

[image: image9.wmf]Stations of the Cross

In order to reflect on the true meaning of Easter, we follow the final footsteps of Jesus on this Earth through the Stations of the Cross.  The children in the Juniors will lead on this special assembly at 2 p.m. on Tuesday, 15th April.  Please join us as we take time to reflect and pray. Parents who attend this service may take their children home at the end of the service.

Merit Prize Assembly

[image: image10.wmf]Our final assembly of the Spring Term takes place on Wednesday, 16th April at 9.15 a.m.  At this assembly we present prizes to children from each class who have impressed their teacher through hard work, positive attitude, friendliness to others etc.  If your child is selected, the class teacher will inform you and invite you to attend this special assembly.

Easter Holidays

School closes at 1.30 p.m. on Wednesday, 16th April and re-opens on Monday, 28th April.
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Testing, testing, testing!!
A reminder to Year 6 parents that children will be taking their statutory tests during week commencing Monday, 12th May.  Please ensure your child is in school that week. 

Birthdays
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We wish the following children who celebrate their special day this month.  Happy Birthday!

Lewis King, Sean Cowell, Sophie Marsh, Leah Hillier, David Mercer, Michael Dean, Stephen Dooley, Ewan Lindsay, Maisie Ward,

Grace Dinn, Harry Lace, Jayron Abasta, Phoebe Venasquez, 

Thanking you for your continued support.

